
Roinn Cumarsaide, Gnromhaithe 

arson na hAeraide & Comhshaoil

Department of Communications, 
Climate Action & Environment 

Mr Pauric Travers 

Chairperson 

Broadcasting Authority of Ireland 

2-5 Warrington Place

D02 XP29 

Office of the Minister 

Fon/Tel +353 1 678 9807 

Faics/Fax +353 1 678 2029 

minister.naughten@dccae.gov.ie 

Re: 2016 Annual Review Public Service Broadcasters 

Dear Chairman 

I refer to the report submitted in relation to the above by the Broadcasting Authority of 
Ireland in accordance with Section 124(4) of the Broadcasting Act 2009. 

Firstly, I wish to acknowledge the significant work undertaken by the Authority in delivering 
the annual review of funding and for the comprehensive and detailed report produced in 
respect of 2016. 

I note your observations that both PSB's performed well against their commitments set out in 
their annual statements of performance commitments. I wish to acknowledge this 
performance by RTE and TG4, especially considering the very competitive environment 
within which they are currently operating. 

2016 was an extraordinary year for PSB's programming owing to coverage of the 1916 
Centenary celebrations, Irish and US General Elections, European Football Championships 
and the Olympics in addition to regular programming commitments. While both RTE and 
TG4 were granted additional funding to meet the costs of covering the Centenary, there was 
still a financial impact. However, I note that the consultants acknowledge the positive impact 
of this coverage on audience numbers and commercial revenues. 

TG4 

I am pleased to see an increase in TG4's audience share for 2016. While this has halted the 
decline reported in the previous two Annual Reviews, there was a continuous gradual 
erosion of audience weekly reach since 2013 In addition, TG4 did not achieve the significant 
target set for daily reach for younger people. I concur with the consultants' views regarding 
the difficulties faced by TG4 in an increasingly competitive market. The continued decline in 
audience reach is a significant issue and should be monitored closely in future reviews. 
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